[image: image1.png]Victims of trafficking have received support and services from organizations like the Asian
Women'’s Shelter, Cameron House, La Casa de las Madres, Riley House, Safe House, and SAGE
Project - all organizations that the ballot measure seeks to de-fund.

This proposal fails to notice that prostitution is harmful to those in it

Prostitution can never be a safe industry the way most people think of safety: a safe place to
live, freedom from sexual violence and harassment, and the right not be treated with verbal
abuse and contempt. As a john explained, prostitution is “renting an organ for 10 minutes.”
Decriminalization of johns will make no difference to the physical and the emotional safety of
women in prostitution. Regardless of its legal status, prostitution is extremely harmful to
those in it. There is little difference for the prostitute between legal and decriminalized
prostitution.

Prostitution is the purchase of sex where one person turns another into a commodity. If you
are a commodity, it is not about your safety, but about a john’s demand to use you as he
wants to. With prostitution, sexual abuse, assault, and rape of people who “work” in the sex
industry is normalized. Whether it is in a john’s house, his car, a hotel, massage parlor, private
dance room, strip club, legal brothel, or on the street prostitution is incredibly dangerous.
Researchers, service agencies, homeless shelters, and battered women'’s shelters all tell us
that more than 90% of those in prostitution want to escape it.

In a 2004 survey of the Berkeley Options Services Recovery Program, (a program similar to
those diversion programs in San Francisco that also offer services to women escaping
prostitution) the number of women addicted to crack and/or heroin was 100%. A shocking
70% of the women suffered seizures as a result of blunt head trauma inflicted by pimps and
johns. The women surveyed said they were not afraid of police harassment, that was not who
abused and assaulted them. Several women said if they hadn't been arrested, they'd be
dead. This diversion program has a 70% success rate because it offers safe shelter,
counseling, health care, job-training, 12-step programs, and a chance at life that a pimp would
never offer.

In November 2004 the same group of opportunists tried to pass a ballot measure like this
one in Berkeley

It was called Measure Q. Through the leadership of Mayor Tom Bates, 6 of the 8 City Council
members, numerous anti-trafficking and anti-human slavery groups, women'’s organizations,
social care providers, and the brave redaction of two of the measure’s first ballot signatories
Supervisor Keith Carson and Ying Lee Kelley; the measure was defeated by 64%.

Other members of the opposition included: Gloria Steinem, Catherine MacKinnon,
Assemblywoman Loni Hancock, Former Assemblywoman Dion Aroner, Green Party BUSD
Board President John Selawsky, NWPC-AN (by a margin of 95%), the Gabriela Network, The
Coalition Against Trafficking in Women, Captive Daughters, the East Bay GLBT Democratic
Club, the Wellstone Democratic Club, Berkeley Citizens Action, and The Berkeley Democratic
Club all saw the danger of a similar initiative.




